
September 15, 2022 

 

The Jasper City Board of Education met on September 15, 2022 at 4:00 p.m. at the central office 

conference room.  Members present were Walker Wilson, Teresa Sherer, Scott Thornley, as well 

as Willie Moore who joined during the budget presentation.  Superintendent Dr. Ann Jackson 

was also in attendance.  Mary Beth Barber was absent. 

 

Vice-Chairperson Walker Wilson called the meeting to order at 4:06 p.m. with the first item to 

be approved being the agenda.  A motion to approve the agenda was made by Scott Thornley and 

a second by Teresa Sherer.  The motion carried. 

 

Dr. Ann Jackson recommended adoption of a motion to approve the August 29, 2022 board 

minutes.  A motion to approve the board minutes was made by Teresa Sherer, a second by Scott 

Thornley, and the motion carried. 

 

The Superintendent recommended adoption of a motion to approve the following personnel 

actions: 

 

 RESIGNATION 

1. Approve the resignation of Irma “Melinda” Elliott as kindergarten teacher at T.R. 

Simmons Elementary School, effective December 16, 2022. 

 

2. Approve the resignation of Jerrod Fite, groundskeeper for the District, effective 

September 14, 2022. 

 

TRANSFER 

3. Approve the transfer of Beth Borders from instructional coach (grant dependent) at 

Jasper Jr. High School to guidance counselor at Maddox Intermediate School, 

effective September 26, 2022. 

 

EMPLOYMENT 

4. Approve the employment of Patsy Stricklin as instructional coach part time (ESSER 

grant dependent) at Jasper Jr. High School, effective September 26, 2022. 

 

LEAVE OF ABSENCE 

5. Approve the leave of absence for good cause of Lanette Swindle, general aide 

(SPED), at Jasper High School, effective approximately September 12, 2022 thru 

December 2, 2022. 

 

 

A motion to approve the personnel report was made by Scott Thornley, a second by Teresa 

Sherer, and the motion carried. 

 

Dr. Jackson recommended adoption of a motion to approve bid 22-05 awarded to Backstage 

Productions, Inc. for a laser projector at Jasper High School.  A motion to approve the bid was 

made by Teresa Sherer, a second by Scott Thornley, and the motion carried.  
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Dr. Jackson provided the Board with Viking Band equipment list and Viking Health statistics.   

 

Dr. Ann Jackson called upon CSFO, Monique Rector, to present the fiscal year 2023 annual 

budget for the second public hearing; the first budget hearing was held on September 13, 2022 at 

4:00 pm with Mrs. Linda Shirley from AEA, as well as Mary Beth Barber, in attendance.  Mrs. 

Rector presented the FY23 budget and extended an offer to entertain any questions.  Mr. Walker 

Wilson and the Board expressed being very well pleased with the budget while thanking Mrs. 

Rector, as well as Dr. Jackson and all involved, for the hard work put into it. 

 

Dr. Jackson recommended adoption of a motion to approve the fiscal year 2023 annual budget.  

A motion to approve the budget as presented was given by Scott Thornley, a second by Teresa 

Sherer, and the motion carried. 

 

With no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned on a motion by 

Scott Thornley, a second by Teresa Sherer, and motion carried. 

 


